SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

November 13, 2011

ATTENDEES:

Missy Walton, Brian Walton, Dave Slovina, Ed Beemiller, Laurie Hess, Lora Hunt, Luann Todd, Tom Peterson, George Paulus, Paul Johnson

The meeting was called to order at 7:06pm at Romeos Pizza
Approval of prior minutes:

-Brief discussion took place regarding how specific to be when doing minutes (ex. If a specific person is being discussed, we may not want to include names.  Decide on a case by case basis if necessary)


-Ed motioned to approve



-Lora second the motion



-all yea’s

Public Input:


-There was no public input at this time

Central Girls:  Tom Peterson


-Schedule:  It was asked that the schedule be updated on the website.

-Also, Laurie asked to have a meeting with all 4 team directors before next months meeting to go over/review the website.

-The North vs Central game will work out of May 11th
-Conditioning: Tom is working with Jim Campbell for final schedule (was told that a basketball coach from Lakeview was making a master field house schedule)  Tom has gotten the key for the fieldhouse and shed by the tennis courts.  Will be getting a key card soon.  Brian briefly talked to Campbell about the fieldhouse schedule as well.  Tentatively Mon-Thurs.8-10pm

-Christina Bass signed to Wheeling Jesuit.

North Girls: Lora Hunt

-Rec’d check from last year basketball concessions at North, the amt was less than expected.  We were told the concession stand made less than expected

-Conditioning schedule is set for Nov. and Dec.  (3 days per week, Jan. will go to 4 days per week.) A Coach must supervise all conditioning NOT a supervisor/parent/etc.  Also the boys coach cannot supervise the girls conditioning.  The coach will get keys to the fieldhouse.

-Possibly look in to North and Central conditioning together if the coaching situations don’t get resolved soon.

-Suggested the girls hold an interest meeting (possibly 11/29)

North Boys:  Ed Beemiller

-Coach Diemond is having an interest meeting Thurs. 11/17 at 2:45 for all players.  It was suggested that he move the time up to 2:00 due to school being out at 1:40 this year.

-Conditioning will begin after Thanksgiving (11/30)

-Ed indicated that both boys coaches attended the last indoor game.

-update on asst. coaches:  the OSU player fell through, he moved back to his home town.

-It was suggested to reach out to Matt Lord to see if he would be interested in an asst. position.

Central Boys:  Brian Walton

-Coach Campbell is supposed to talk with/meet with George regarding asst. coach contracts.

-Coach Campbell asked about the interview process…..need interviewed by the AD (we are checking to see if it needs to be with AD or if Asst AD’s can conduct the interview) George will send the info re PAV for new coaches.

-The schedule is almost done.  We are waiting for Coach Campbell to confirm. He emailed Jim Campbell with home dates, just waiting for track schedule, etc.

-So far we have 7 confirmed home games and 10 confirmed away games.

-Central vs North game is resolved.  One other potential conflict with the girls on the 11th…may be in the stadium as a double header or we will play @Darby.
-Players are conditioning after school right now but will be bumped as soon as the winter/spring sports get in to full swing.  We do not have field house times for conditioning once we get bumped.
*Paul asked that all team directors email him schedules so he can calculate bussing needs/expenses.  We’ve budgeted $1000 per team for the season which should cover all teams 1 way bussing to all away games.

Equipment: Dave Slovina

-Access/keys to the storage unit:  At this point Dave, Brian and a 3rd party should have keys/access.  It was agreed that Tim as PLA President should be the 3rd party.

-A combination lock was discussed previously, however, all agreed that unlimited access is not necessary especially in the off season.  Perhaps once we are in season the team directors may need access, however, that is also unlikely as once items are pulled from storage and distributed there is not much need to access the unit.
-Field paint is given to the maintenance guys to line the fields.

-a question was asked if some kids were wearing PYAA helmets for indoor.  The answer was no….some have their own helmets or have high school helmets without decals.

-did North email parents regarding additional game shorts? (the option to purchase an extra pair to keep)  The answer was no, however, an email will be sent and they can order/pay at their interest meeting.  $28 and checks made payable to PLA.

-Dave’s company is donating $1000!!! 

-they asked if we could put helmet decals with their logo? No, we are not 


allowed.


-We WILL put up their banners at each field.


-We WILL include them in our game day programs

-We WILL earmark part of the donation for the posters and they will be included on them as well.

Fundraising:  Luann Todd

-Luann, Paul and Terre met to discuss registration fees, fundraisers, buy down, etc

-Proposing 2012 fees at $325 for all boys and girls.


-we’ve had difficulty getting volunteers for OSU and would like to offer 

$25 for each shift worked as a fee reduction.  You can not receive money back…your credit can total no more than your registration fees. We would still end up positive after giving credit for all shifts with the increase in fees.  It would thank/reward those who’ve worked this year and motivate for next year.


-First, the motion to adjust the registration fees from $275 to $325


-Missy motioned to approve


-Laurie second the motion


-yea’s 7  No’ 2

After the vote a debate took place regarding the fees/reduction plan.  The biggest factor was that with the US Lacrosse membership our total fees would be $360 and last year our fees were $275.  Adding the US Lacrosse membership with the increase caused great debate that we are pricing ourselves too high and will eliminate new players as well as our selling point of being lower than other school sports.  There was also discussion/debate whether we would upset families that would have worked if they had known about the credit.  We are too late in to the OSU season to offer the incentive as it was not offered to everyone.  It should be implemented next year with the buy down program so all families have equal opportunity to take advantage.
-Ed motioned to revoke the $325 registration fee 




-Tom second the motion




-yea’s 9

-A motion was made to offer a $25 credit for each worker/spot at OSU toward 2012 fees with registration fees adjusting to $325




-Luann motioned




-Lora second the motion




-yea’s 2, no’s 7, abstain 1




-the motion failed 


-A motion was made to raise/adjust fees to $300 for boys and girls




-Ed motioned




-Tom second the motion




-Yea’s 7, no’s 3, motion passes


-A motion to offer a multi player discount of $50 for each additional player




-Luann motioned




-Laurie second the motion




-yea’s 6, no’s 3, abstain 1, the motion passes


-We are ahead for our fund raising.


-Our next food night will be Canes with 20%


-We made $300 from our last food night at Kingys
Publicity: Laurie Hess


-Website update:




-pics have been resized on the home page and the logo has been updated

-the registration form will be on the website for download/print once finalized



-Laurie will put meeting dates, etc on the website, facebook, etc
Membership:Terre Buckles


-Terre was not present

-Email will be obtained from registration forms

-a rough draft of the registration form is asked to be  presented by 11/20 to be edited/approved before the next meeting.  It may require approval via email vote

-George and Terre will discuss.

Treasurers Report: Paul Johnson


-Transfers have been made to the appropriate accts.


-we still have a few items outstanding 

-Kroger will not be up and running for the holiday season.  We must have our letter from the IRS.  It will take 2-4 months to get approved. Tim is getting Paul final info to apply.

-Paul is working on a reimbursement request form.
Vice President Report: George Paulus:

-1st acknowledged and thanked Luann for all of her hard work fund raising.

-Norm Deena declined the Central girls position.  Wanted more pay and also wanted to use our facilities for his club team.

-The committee is recommending Megan Ewart for the Central Girls head coaching position.  The committee suggested offering $3000 as a 2nd year head coach.


-George motioned to hire at the above salary


-Dave second the motion


-all yea’s

-Emily Reinchild was an asst for the North girls team last year.  She has agreed to run conditioning.  George motioned that we hire her as an asst at $750.


-George motioned



-Ed second the motion



-all yea’s

-Lora suggested we ask Emily and Marc what days are good/bad for conditioning to work out the schedule.

-The deadline for all coaches is Jan 1

-George still needs Marcs paperwork.

-We can not use sticks until Feb 27th
Presidents Report: Tim Giardina


-Tim was not present and there was no report at this time.

Old Business
-Minutes were asked to be sent within 7-10 days per the bylaws.

-Laurie will post minutes to the website, however, they will be one month in arrears as they aren’t approved until the next monthly meeting.

-Field usage:  the AD’s have firmly said 2 games per team
-George motioned to form a subcommittee to meet with the AD’s (Mark, Jim and Missy) to be chaired by Tim.  Discuss using the fields for all home games.  We’ve budgeted $3500 per year and never been charged, perhaps offer to pay “rent”.

-George motioned for the subcommittee to be formed and meet


-Brian second the motion


-all yeas

New Business: no new business
Meeting adjourned at 9:53.  


-Luann motioned to adjourn



-Missy second the motion

Next meeting Dec 11th @ Romeos…PLA Christmas Party
